
 

 

Our prayers have been asked for sick parishioners & friends that they may be healed & comforted during this time: 
Bridie Burke, Bernice Burke, Miran Kasalo, Martin Leonard, Joan Moran,  Catherin Leonard,  

Tony Ledda, Sarah Drummond, Margaret Holland,  Jacob Draper, Peg Wilcox, Dawn Ellis 
We pray for those who have died  including John O’Connor and all those whose Anniversaries occur in the month of  August 

that they may enter Joyfully into God’s Kingdom  
Jim Beattie, Maurie Dalwood, Fr Gerard Loughnan, Kevin Nihill, Win Atkinson, Mary Burke, Arthur Walker, Jane de Carlo, Rachael Casale, 

Frank McMahon, Frank Ventura, Tony Chirico, Marie Lewis, Michael De Popolo, Maris Sacchetta, Guido Micheluzzi, Orazio Palazzoto, 
Giovanna Formosa, Robert Capocchi, Denis McCarthy, James McCarthy, Bill Ahern, Marina Micai, Anne Honeywell, Giussepa Minutolo, 

Paul Silverwood, Jim Lysaght, Salvatore Scala, Margaret Hardwick, Ted Tremayne, Giselle Caliste, Nadia Mefflin, Alan Corcoran, 
Margaret Howse, Wayne Robinson, Alan McCarthy, Salvador Catalogna, Rose Masabni  

ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEKEND 28th & 29th August 

SACRED HEART 9.00am 

Special Minister:   

Reader:                         MASS CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

ST THOMAS VIGIL 6.00pm & 10.30am  

Special Minister   6.00pm:   

Special Minister 10.30am:   

6.00pm: Reader:   Commentator:    Set Up:   

10.30am: Reader:    Commentator:    Set Up:    

Counters:     Cleaners:   

Mass will still be recorded and uploaded onto our Websites 

*****NO MASSES AT ST PETER’S UNTIL DISTANCE RESTRICTIONS ARE REMOVED***** 

Sunday 22nd August 2021 

                     St. Mary’s 

204 Grimshaw St., 

Greensborough, 3088 

Parish: 9435 1543   Presbytery:  7036 9329 

Email: Greensborough@cam.org.au 

Website: www.cam.org.au/greensborough 

Secretaries: Frances Olofsson & Sharon Prosser 

Communications Officer: Denise Chang-Faux  

Mass Times 

Monday: Liturgy of the word 9.15am 

Tuesday to Friday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Mass 8.30am & Vigil Mass 6.30pm 

Sunday: Mass 8.00am, 10.00am & 5.00pm 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.00am & 5.45pm  

Parish School Principal 

Mrs. Marisa Matthys Ph: 9433 4000 or Email 

principal@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au     
        

    Sacred Heart    
25 Gipson Street, 

Diamond Creek 3089 

Parish: 9401 6361 

Email: DiamondCreek@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/diamondcreek 

Secretary: Pat Guatta 

Mass Times 

Wednesday & Friday: Mass 9.15am 

 

Sunday: Mass 9.00am 

Reconciliation Times 

Friday:  9.45am to 10.15am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr. Jim O’Sullivan Ph: 9438 1590 or Email 

principal@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
      
      

St. Thomas the Apostle 

251 Diamond Creek Road, 

Greensborough Nth 3088 

Parish: 9434 7373  

Email: greensboroughnorth@cam.org.au  

Website: www.pol.org.au/greensboroughnorth 

Secretary: Lisa Leahy  

Mass Times 

Tuesday & Thursday: Mass 9.15am 

Saturday: Vigil Mass 6.00pm 

Sunday: Mass 10.30am 

Reconciliation Times 

Saturday: 9.30am to 10.00am 

Parish School Principal 

Mr David Delaney Ph: 9434 4565 or Email 

principal@stgreensboroughnth.catholic.edu.au 

The Partnered Parishes of: 

Parish Priest: Fr. Steven Rigo     Assistant Priests: Fr. Tao Pham & Fr. Dixon George 

Parish Pastoral Associates: Jacinta Bright & Sr. Margaret Sapsford 



 

 WORSHIP & PRAYER 

 PRAYERS FOR THE SICK WITHIN OUR PARISHES:  If you wish to have someone added  or removed from the sick or Anniversaries list 

for our newsletter could you please notify Pat 9401 6361 or Lisa 9434 7373. 

PRAYING WITH POPE FRANCIS IN AUGUST:  Let us pray for the Church, that she may receive from the Holy Spirit the grace and 

strength to reform herself in the light of the Gospel. See www.vaticannews.va   for the associated video. 

See www.vaticannews.va for the associated video. 

PLENARY COUNCIL 

Fan the Flame Prayer Initiative:  

Together we continue to pray for the gift of the Holy Spirit for the Australian church. 

‘Listening to What the Spirit is Saying ………..’ 

FAN THE FLAME 

Towards Plenary Assembly One October 2021 

‘The words I have spoken to you are spirit and they are life.’ 

John 6:60-69 

Through appropriate faith formation, God can shape us into deepening our spirituality within the life of the Church, engaging with 

scripture, encountering God in worship and prayerfully developing our living relationship with Jesus Christ. 

(Prayerful and Eucharistic – Discernment Paper p. 5) 

 www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/fantheflame/ 

Plenary Council begins in 44 days!  

This week it was announced that the Plenary Council assembly, to begin in early October, may be offered online,  

should some dioceses be in lockdown.   See mediablog.catholic.org.au 

EXPLANATION OF COLLECTIONS 
In every Parish, there are two collections and two separate accounts, 

The Presbytery collection/account (1st coll.) provides the pastoral stipend and living costs of the Priest. 
The Church collection/account (2nd coll.) provides for the maintenance, office and staff expenses of the Parish. 

RECORDED MASSES—HELP IS URGENTLY NEEDED.   

 Every week since March last year, St Mary’s parishioners Troy and Trevor have shared the recording and 

uploading of the Saturday evening Mass from one of our partnered parishes and Masses during lockdowns.  We 

thank them for their faithful commitment to our communities. However, to continue to offer recorded Masses 

on a regular basis, help is urgently needed.  Troy was married recently and will soon be moving from the parish, 

and Trevor has an ongoing commitment as projectionist at a Sunday Mass.  An invitation is extended to St 

Mary’s, St Thomas’ and Sacred Heart parishioners to assist with this valued ministry.  

Training will be provided.  For more information, please contact Marian 0409 591 527. 

INVITATION TO PARTICIPATE IN A 10 WEEK MEDITATION PROGRAM 

A local lady, Marie Lee-Conway, has approached Jacinta Bright, after completing a qualification in Meditation at Catholic Theological 

College, seeking to run a 10 week centering prayer experience as part of her study. 

If you are interested please email  Jacinta.bright@cam.org.au.  

Here are Marie’s reflections on Centering Prayer: a method designed to locate a sacred inner space for personal thoughts and feelings 

held and expressed in deep relationship with the living Christ through the soul’s intention to be present before God. Centering Prayer 

is for anyone and everyone who desires greater intimacy with God. It is a prayer posture that opens one’s heart to God without words, 

images, or expectations. One lovingly and solicitously presents oneself before God and trusts that God will reveal himself in his own 

way and time. Further information around Centering Prayer can be found at http://www.contemplativeoutreach.org/  

The program is due to begin the first week in September and will run until the last week in October. Participants will meet for one hour 

per week. A venue will be identified as the lock down restrictions dictate. EG St Mary’s Gathering Space, environmentally friendly 

Outdoor Garden setting, Zoom. 

http://www.vaticannews.va
http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/fantheflame/
http://www.contemplativeoutreach.org/


 

 

PANDEMIC ENQUIRY 

On 1 June 2021, the Australian Young Christian Students (AYCS) launched its Pandemic Enquiry for secondary students in schools and 

parish youth groups throughout Australia. There are five-sessions, and it has been designed to engage as many students and young 

people as possible, whether they are in the YCS or not. 

The Pandemic Enquiry explores “How the Covid-19 Pandemic has affected me, my country and our world; why it should concern me; 

and what I might be able to do about its consequences”.  

Fr Michael O’Connell (Parish Priest of St Martin of Tours Parish) is a part of the YCS as the Diocesan Chaplain and has been supporting 

the Pandemic Enquiry.  

We invite you to join with Fr. Michael, Sr. Maria (Pastoral Associate) and a few young people, who will be meeting for the first ses-

sion on Sunday 15th August at 7pm via zoom.  

lf you interested please register to Maria.Bui@cam.org.au, and then the enquiry material and zoom link will be sent to you.  

COMMUNITY LIFE 

SACRED HEART INTERIM LEADERSHIP TEAM:  The other week at Mass Fr. Steven spoke about the 

importance of forming a Parish Pastoral Council. About how the Archbishop intends to form Mission 

Parishes, he also asked us to nominate someone or nominate yourself to be part of the PPC. 

The Interim team are asking you again to nominate a person you think will represent you and the 

rest of the Sacred Heart Community.  

Remember we need to form a strong PPC one that represents you.      

YOUR VOICE, MY VOICE, OUR VOICE  

AID TO THE CHURCH IN NEED -Emergency Aid for Haiti. 

Aid to the Church in Need (ACN International) has expressed its solidarity in prayer with Haiti and immediately approved an  

emergency aid package of half a million Euros ($800,000 AUD) for the Haitian people. In response to this, ACN Australia has set up an 

emergency appeal to provide help for our brothers and sisters in Haiti who are going through a very hard time. 

To donate visit www.aidtochurch.org/haiti  

PRAYER SOURCE: Irish Catholic Bishops’ conference. 

http://www.aidtochurch.org/haiti


 

 Our Partner Parishes respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri people who are the traditional custodians of this land 

and we pay respect to the Elders past and present. 

Sacred Heart, St. Thomas the Apostle & St. Mary’s Parishes are all members of the Diamond Valley Deanery. 


